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Elsie-Vinemaple Rural Fire Protection District
Board of Directors Meeting March 15, 2022
Minutes

Pledge of Allegiance

Board members present: Wayne Carmichael (Chair),TJ Hecox, Vivian McCann, Ed VanDyke, Sharon VanDyke
Fire Department members present:  Mike Wammack, Hans Mulder

Wayne opened the meeting at 7:15 p.m.

Reading and approval of February 15, 2022  minutes:  Vivian read the minutes from the February 15  meeting. TJ moved to approve the minutes; Sharon seconded. The motion passed unanimously.  

Budget report/vote: Hans provided a budget update. Ed moved to accept the report; TJ seconded. The motion passed 4-0-1.

Review and Pay Bills/Vote. After some review and discussion of the bills as submitted, checks were signed by Ed, Sharon, Wayne, and TJ. Ed requested that, going forward, a cover page for the bills, itemizing/explaining each one, be provided. The group agreed this was a good idea. Vivian moved to accept the bills; Ed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Old Business

1. Updates on Station 2:  
a. Hans reported that the second round of mud/taping is in progress. On the horizon is a 2x4 wall for the kitchen, and plumbing for the kitchen.
b. Mike reported that the RFPD has water rights to Kline’s Creek near Station 2. Mike will initiate contact with the new neighbor to share information and work towards agreement and resolution of water issues.

2. EVRFPD Website updates. Wayne will reach out to Jachin to get passwords, and advise the Board when we can move ahead on the website.
3. Donation from James Ream. Hans shared a letter we received from Mr. Ream in reply to our February 26 letter. Mr. Ream expressed willingness to organize a BBQ, but requested some assistance. Vivian will follow up with him to clarify his ideas.
4. Board assistance with financials. Mike confirmed that the listing of accounts on last month’s minutes is correct. Concerns were raised about errors made in bills presented to the Board; an explanation was provided. The Board will continue to monitor management of the financials, starting with a cover sheet for the bills that supplies more information. 
5. Zoom meetings. Zoom meetings are currently viewable from Station 1; transmitting video feed was the problem. Starlink was proposed, and TJ will check into Starlink to see if they provide phone service as well, and how costs would compare to our current services.

New Business

1. Bonding. Mike reported that we are bonded for 100K, but due to spending totaling 128K last year, bond needs to be increased commensurately per the Secretary of State. TJ will begin to shop around for rates.
2. 2021 “Report Card.” Mike shared a report issued by NFIRS enumerating the incidents responded to by EVRFPD in 2021. They were as follows:
· 196 total calls
· 140 EMS incidents
· 4 Outside fires
· 3 Vehicle fires
· The busiest months were January and February. April, May, and August were the least busy months.
3. Mike requested funding for t-shirts and sweatshirts, which serve as uniforms and verify Department affiliation when responding to MVAs and medical calls. Ed moved to approve $1000 for purchasing some; Sharon seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
4. Mike reported that the department will have one newly-minted EMT as of early April, and 3 newly-certified Pumper/Apparatus Operators.


Adjourn

TJ moved to adjourn; Vivian seconded. The motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 
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